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KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 

 Sunhats are compulsory in  
Term 1 when outside. 
Please be sunsmart!!! 

Lucky Book Club Issue 1 of the Scholastic Book Club  
CLOSES TOMORROW Friday, 23 February.  

FRIDAY, 

8th  MARCH 

Dress up in 
your  

favourite 
clothes  

to support our 
local SPCA. 

 
A gold coin  
donation,  
if you can, 
would be  

appreciated. 
 

Nga mihi 
School 
Council 

 

Well done to  
Braxton for “doing 

the right thing!”  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
More photos further on in 
this newsletter. 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

 
Kia ora koutou, 
 
I hope you are all doing amazing and life is treating you well. I want to thank all of you 
who responded to my community survey in regards to a possible change in start and 
finish times. I am super excited about the number of respondents to the survey. 220 in 
total. At this point 66% of our whanau prefer the start and finish times to stay the same 
as we have now. Thank you for voicing your opinion. There will be no change to this. 
 
Our Government’s Education Policy in relation to cell phones  
This hasn’t been a challenge for us at Lynmore School however we have updated our 
school policies on cell phone use. This basically says: “Lynmore Primary School does not 
allow students to bring personal cellphones to school. These are not necessary to have 
during the day. If a parent/caregiver needs to contact their child urgently during the 
day, they should call the office”. 
 
Celebrating Chinese New Year 
Thank you to Whaea Katherine, her class Ihenga 3 and parents of our Chinese  
community who lead our celebrations today. Our tamariki had so much fun with the 
chopstick challenge, calligraphy, blow art pictures, dumpling making, lantern making 
and more. It is a privilege for us to experience and celebrate the cultures of our multi-
cultural school community. We welcome these opportunities for our students. If you 
have a cultural celebration coming up and would like to bring this event to our school 
then please let us know. 
 
Sunsmart - Rā atamai 
It’s pretty hot out there and we need to do what we can to keep our tamariki safe. Please 
sunblock your child before they leave for school and start the day by wearing a hat. We 
will have sunblock in classes and we will also be reminding them to wear a hat when 
leaving the classroom. 
 
School Gala 
This is all go! Please see the advert in regards to donating non-perishable grocery items 
for us to make up some hampers for the quick fire raffles. This is going to be an amaz-
ing community event. FYI - We think the last school gala was 2011. 
 
Please contact Mary-Anne in the office if you can help us: reception@lynmore.school.nz 
 
Volunteers required: School Gala - Thursday, 4th April 4-7pm.  
 
Ngā mihi nunui 
 
Hinei Taute 
Principal 
 
 

 

 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

 
 

 

 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL 
GALA 

Thursday, 4th April 2024 
 
 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

 
Aroha Curiosity Integrity Courage 

Whare Ako Kupe Classes 

Robbie  
Kupe 4 

For the aroha and kindness 
you display. We love the way 
you support your classmates 
with their learning -  
particularly with maths 
maintenance in the  
mornings. You're a wonder-
ful role model for Kupe 4. 

 

Emma  
Kupe 6 

For being an  inspiring class 
member of Kupe 6. Your 
consistent acts of kindness 
and respect towards others, 
make you an exemplary role 
model. We appreciate the 
way you demonstrate initia-
tive and self-manage your 
time wisely. We love the way 
you embrace your learning 
both in and out of the class-
room. Keep shining brightly 
as a beacon of friendship 
and kindness! 

 

Arabella  
Kupe 3 

For being a kind and caring 
person and you help others 
to do the same!  You listen 
to everyone as they share 
ideas and find ways to make 
that part of your play.  You 
are an important part of our 
class and we are lucky to 
have you! 

Dallas  
Kupe 5 

For your consistent 
display of a 'can 
do' attitude and 
dedication to learn-
ing which is truly 
commendable. Each 
day, you arrive at 
school with a 
bright smile, active-
ly engage with your 
studies, and eager-
ly seek out 
knowledge through 
your thoughtful 
questions. Your  
enthusiasm for 
learning is admira-
ble, and I couldn't 
be prouder of your 
achievements! 

Elsie  
Kupe 1 

For showing  
integrity in all that you 
do. You are trying new 
learning, working 
alongside your peers 
and being kind. Ka 
Rawe Elsie! What a 
great start to the year. 

 

Hazel 
 Kupe 6 

For your leadership 
abilities Hazel. They 
are evident in the way 
you takes advantage 
of  the many chances 
across the school. You 
diligently operate as 
our TV news editor, 
demonstrating  
resilience in the face 
of ongoing technical 
difficulties, and are  
always striving to give 
your best. Hazel you 
are a natural leader 
and show dedication 
to always act morally 
even when unsuper-
vised, this does not go 
unnoticed. We value 
your presence in our 
class, your calming 
nature is truly appreci-
ated and makes a  
positive difference in 
our learning  
environment. 

Lake  
Kupe 2 

For showing 
amazing  
progress in your 
literacy with Mrs 
Twiddy. The time 
and effort you 
have put in, and 
the help from 
your whanau 
hasn’t gone un-
noticed; doing 
this takes a lot of 
courage. We are 
all very proud of 
you and we know 
that you will  
carry this on 
throughout the 
year. What a 
great start to the 
year. 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

 
Aroha Curiosity Integrity Courage 

Whare Ako Ihenga Classes 

Liam  
Ihenga 1 

For being a kind and 
caring member of 
Ihenga 1. You arrive 
at school with a 
smile and happily 
help get the class 
ready each  
morning.  You have 
beautiful manners 
and treat everyone 
with respect. Liam, 
you are  a star! 
 
 

Ben  
Ihenga 6 

For being an active 
participant in our 
class. You notice,  
reflect, and ask  
questions about your 
learning, developing 
a deeper understand-
ing. You are a role 
model to others 
through your  
diligence. Tino pai 
Ben!! 

 
 

Billy  
Ihenga 5 

For the way you have 
engaged in our class-
room learning,  
participating and 
asking questions for 
clarification. You are 
problem solving and 
managing yourself   
in the playground. 
Keep up the good 
work Billy! 

Sophie  
Ihenga 7 

For always showing great 
integrity.  I love how 
whenever I see you, you 
are always doing the 
right thing.  I look for-
ward to seeing you grow 
and thrive this year and 
making the most of what 
Year 6 can offer.   
 

Mila  
Ihenga 2 

For showing integrity in 
all that you do. You are 
always ready for learning, 
you listen and are able to 
follow instructions. You 
show developing leader-
ship skills and can be 
counted on to do the 
right thing, even when no 
one is watching! Thank 
you for being an  
awesome role model to 
Ihenga 2. Ka pai Mila! 

Carter  
Ihenga 3 

For showing great 
courage in the 
swimming pool and 
doing your best 
with spelling. You 
have truly  
impressed us. Your 
participation in 
swimming has 
pushed you out of 
your comfort zone, 
demonstrating your 
bravery and deter-
mination. You con-
sistently choose to 
embrace challenges 
and never give up. 
Well done, Carter! 
We are so proud of 
you! 

 

Oli  
Ihenga 4  

For getting out of 
your comfort zone 
and giving things a 
go. You have shown 
amazing courage at 
swimming and in 
the classroom,  
keeping at it even 
when you were a bit 
worried. We are so 
proud of your  
bravery! Kia haha 
Oli.  



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

 
Aroha Curiosity Integrity Courage 

Whare Ako Hinemoa Classes 

Cole  
Hinemoa 6  

For showing aroha. 
Cole and Charlie, you 
have exemplified the 
true essence of friend-
ship by extending a 
helping hand to a friend 
in need. Your kindness, 
empathy, and willing-
ness to assist demon-
strate qualities that are 
truly commendable. 
Your thoughtful  
actions have not only 
strengthened your 
friendship but also set a 
wonderful example for 
others to follow. Keep  
shining brightly as a 
beacon of friendship 
and kindness! 

 

Charlie   
Hinemoa 6 

For showing aroha. 
Cole and Charlie, you 
have exemplified the 
true essence of friend-
ship by extending a 
helping hand to a friend 
in need. Your kindness, 
empathy, and willing-
ness to assist demon-
strate qualities that are 
truly commendable. 
Your thoughtful actions 
have not only strength-
ened your friendship 
but also set a wonderful 
example for others to 
follow. Keep shining 
brightly as a beacon of 
friendship and kindness! 

Bentley 
Hinemoa 1 

For the lovely way 
you have settled in-
to Lynmore school 
with such an  
amazing attitudes 
towards learning. 
Your natural inves-
tigative/engineering 
brain means you are 
learning and explor-
ing all the time. As 
you develop firmer 
friendships, this 
will be such a stim-
ulus for their learn-
ing, too! I am so 
grateful to have you 
in Hinemoa 1- ka 
mau te wehi! 

 

Ari  
Hinemoa 4 

For the research 
you did on stick  
insects. Your curios-
ity was sparked by 
the class reading a 
book and then you 
used an iPad to find 
answers to the 
questions the class 
came up with. The 
class is looking for-
ward to your “Teach 
the teacher presen-
tation” about stick 
insects. Keep up the 
great attitude to 
learning Ari. 

Caleb 
Hinemoa 3 

For being responsible 
and trusted to do your 
work.  Caleb you are a 
good role model to your 
peers as you lead by 
example. We love the 
way you show kindness 
to others and do the 
right thing when no one 
is watching. You have 
made a fantastic start 
to the year Caleb. Keep 
it up. Tino pai rawa atu! 

 

Nikau  
Hinemoa 2 

For always making sure 
you are doing the right 
thing, from sitting up 
nicely on the mat and 
listening, to tidying up 
our classroom at tidy 
up time. It is awesome 
to see you leading by 
example in the class-
room and being a great 
role model to those 
around you. Awesome 
work Nikau! 

Nikau  
Hinemoa 5 

For your amazing 
courage. Nikau, our 
whakatauki this 
term is Kia mate 
ururoa, Kei mate 
wheke. You fight 
like a shark and 
never give up. Ni-
kau, you put your 
best effort into all 
learning tasks and 
tackle new chal-
lenges big or small. 
You are proactive 
by being actively 
involved, using 
your initiative and 
doing the right 
thing. He whetū 
koe - You are a 
star! 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS SPONSORS...  

 

Proudly sponsoring  
the Lynmore School PC4L  

Opening Hours  

8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

A very BIG thank you! 
Please support these businesses when you can! 

PC4L Staff Draw is kindly  

sponsored by CAPERS! 



 
 

KUPE 1 HERO - ”DOING THE RIGHT THING!” 

 

Well done to Braxton from Kupe 1 who did 
“the right thing” when he found a wallet in the 
school grounds and handed it in.  This was 
acknowledged with a special certificate and 
visit from members of the Rotorua Police. 



 
 

IHENGA 6 VISIT THE MUSEUM... 

 



 
 

PANUI O NGĀ HAKINAKINA/SPORTS NEWS 

RATS DUATHLON 
Tuesday 19th March  

(No postponement day)  
 

The Rats Duathlon is a fun, entry level running/mountain biking event.  The event  
involves a run, bike, run on entry level off road tracks in Whakarewarewa Forest. Chil-
dren will need a bike suitable for riding off road tracks. 
 
Years 3- 6 ONLY 
 
VENUE:  Waipa MTB Carpark, Waipa State Mill Road 
COST:  $10 per student   
Payment can be made by cash or eftpos at the school office or directly into the school 
Bank Account:  03 1552 0181545 00    
Reference: Child’s NAME and RATS  
 
HOW TO ENTER  
To enter, complete the RATS Duathlon online form on the LYNMORE SCHOOL APP un-
der the “LINKS” Tab or at this link here: 
 
https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6618096/rats-duathlon-2024 
 
Entries Close: Wednesday 6th March 
To confirm your entry you must complete the online form AND make payment.   
 
COURSE OPTIONS  
Short Course 500m Run – 3km MTB – 500m Run.   
Long Course: 1.5km Run – 8km MTB – 500m Run.  
The mountain bike courses are entry level gravel roads and grade 1 or 2 tracks. 
 
Year 3 and 4 children MUST enter the short course.  
Year 5 and 6 children can CHOOSE which course they would like to enter - short or 
long.  
 
Copies of the bike courses can be found on the School APP under the ‘Notices’ TAB. 



2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

 
 

PANUI O NGĀ HAKINAKINA/SPORTS NEWS 

 
Lynmore Swimming Sports  

Wednesday, 6th March 
Is your child in years 4-6 and interested in taking part in the  

Lynmore Swimming Sports? Can they swim at least two strokes and 
confidently swim 25m of the Aquatic Centre outdoor pool non-stop? 
If your child is interested in participating can you please fill out the 
following form by Wednesday 14th February to secure their place in 

Lynmore Swimming Sports.  
If you have any questions please contact Mrs Mac 

(stacey.macdonald@lynmore.school.nz).  
 https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6573565/2024-lynmore-

swimming  

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School 
Website or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 Screening for students... 
 

As a school, we are working to remove as many barriers as possible that 
impact on student learning.  
 

Within our school, this looks like carrying out on-going screening to look 
at characteristics relating to various needs (including, but not limited to, 
dyslexic characteristics, reading, writing and math barriers, Irlens  
characteristics and auditory/visual characteristics).  
 

If any characteristics or barriers from these screens need to be further 
delved into, we will be in contact with you.  
 

Ngā mihi,  
 
Lisa Hohepa 
Deputy Principal / SENCO 
Lynmore School  
Te Kura ō Ōwhatiura 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION! 



 
 

LITERACY WORKSHOPS... 

 



 
 

LITERACY WORKSHOPS... 

 



 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tartan skorts and School Hats 

are available at the School Office. 
 

Tartan Skorts (sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 
(Bigger sizes can be made to order!) 

 

School Hats (sizes S, M and L)  -  $12.00 

If you need to  
contact the School Dental  Service 

please phone: 0800 525 378 

SCHOOL STATIONERY 

Please ensure your child/ren 
have the correct stationery. 

Our stationery packs/lists are  

available on-line through  

Office Max. 

If you require any further  

information please contact their 
class teacher. 

Our school DONATION is 
$150.00 for the  

eldest child and $75.00 for 
any additional  

family member.   
These are tax  

deductible and receipts can 
be emailed directly to you 

for any donations received.  

2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
29 April  -  5 July  

 

Term 3 
22 July  -  27 September 

 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

Brown Shopping Bags 
FUNDRAISER 

 
Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a 
school fundraiser and we appreciate your on-
going support. One of our local businesses is 
after as many brown shopping bags as we 
can supply and will pay us per bag! The bags 
must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you!  
 

Please deliver these to the school office.   



 
 

BOT NEWS/PANUI...  

 
 



 
 

BOT NEWS/PANUI...  

 
 



 
 

PTA NEWS / PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 

PTA NEWS 

Wednesday, 28th February 2024  -  6.00pm 

in the Learning Centre (in front of the Office Block) 

This will also serve as the AGM. 
The PTA are looking for a new President and Secretary.   

We would like to thank the outgoing President, Richard Guest and Secretary, Rhon-
da Pike for their years of support.  More parents are needed to help with the  

functioning of the PTA in 2024. The PTA provides funds for: tissues in  
classrooms; assisting students in hardship; sports gear; sports team uniforms;  

science programmes; art supplies in classrooms; playgrounds;  
Yr 6 graduation celebration and more.  Hope to see you there! 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 

 

Orienteering BOP are putting on a family friendly rogaine event in Lynmore on Wednesday, 
28th February. Suitable for beginners through to experienced orienteers.  Come have a go! 

Starting from Lynmore Scout Hall anytime between 4.30-6pm with course closing at 7pm.  Our 
local Scouts group will be running a sausage sizzle too. Look forward to seeing you there. 

WEDNESDAY, 28TH FEBRUARY 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 



 
 

SCHOOL MAP 2024 

 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
 

· Friday, 23rd February  Community  -  Ihenga 7 - 2.10pm in the hall 
· Thursday, 29th February  CBOP League 9s (9.00am  -  2.30pm) 
· Friday, 1st March   Community  -  Ihenga 6  - 2.10pm in the hall 
· Tuesday, 1st March  RATS Duathlon 
· Wednesday, 6th March  * Lynmore Swimming Sport 
      * CBOP Top Town (4.00—6.30pm) 
· Friday, 8th March   Community  -  2.10pm in the hall 
       

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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